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Bishop Barry C. Knestout Statement on Child Abuse Prevention Month

April 1,2022

(Richmond, VA) — With the arrival of April, we eagerly await the celebration of Easter. At the same time during
this month, we observe National Child Abuse Prevention Month.

Protecting the vulnerable is one of our most important responsibilities as people of God. While it remains a daily
focus in the work of the diocese, during Child Abuse Prevention Month, we shine an extra light upon the
continuing efforts in our diocese to protect children and the most vulnerable from harm. This is and must always
remain an ongoing effort.

This year, it is my hope you will take some time to learn more about our efforts and to join us in prayer this
month. | extend an invitation to all the faithful to join me in reciting a Rosary for the Protection of Children and
Families on Wednesday, April 6, at 7 p.m. On this evening, as a Catholic community, let us come together in
prayer as we recite the glorious mysteries to pray for strength and healing for all victim survivors of abuse. The
rosary will be livestreamed through the diocesan website and on the diocesan Facebook page.

In the April 4 issue of The Catholic Virginian, | devoted my “Christ Our Hope” column to our diocesan efforts to
remain attentive to protecting children. | wanted to share further reflections with you, the faithful, on the work
that is being done. You can read the column online or in the print edition.

Additionally, an annual report on the work of the Office of Safe Environment will be published in the coming
weeks on the Safe Environment webpage. In the report, you will have the opportunity to read how policies and
procedures in the Diocese of Richmond have been enhanced and/or strengthened to help prevent abuse
wherever and whenever possible.

Please join me in my continued prayers for all who have been affected by abuse, that they may find healing,
hope and comfort in Christ, our Light and Hope. God bless you and your support of our local Church.
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